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From the Community Minister

Greetings

Dear Friends,
“There is a time for everything and a season for every activity under the heavens.” 
(Eccles. 3:1) Now is the time for the Sisters of St. Francis to look over the past year 
with hearts filled with deep gratitude as we recall the many blessings God has 
bestowed on us. Our Franciscan way of life and ministries have been immensely 
enriched by the gift of love, prayer, volunteerism, and financial support which 
you and all our benefactors have shared with us. Our gratitude to you will, as 
always, be made manifest in our continuing prayer for you, your loved ones and 
all your needs.

As you read this issue of our magazine, you will see that your legacy lives on          
. . . in the inspirational programs held at St. Francis Spirituality Center. It is with 
Franciscan hospitality and joy that we are pleased to share our Center with those 
seeking a sacred space for renewal, retreats, and meetings.

. . . at the Franciscan Earth Literacy Center through the programs that teach 
students and adults ways they can care for creation, protect the environment, 
and incorporate sustainable living practices in their daily lives.

. . . as you support the mission of the Sisters as “we continue the mission of Jesus 
wherever we serve, adhering to the words which inspired Mother Francis and 
Father Bihn: . . . whatever you did for one of the least of these, you did to me.” (Mt. 
25:40)

We are so grateful to you for all the ways you are leaving a lasting imprint in the 
minds and hearts of our brothers and sisters. Together let us embrace the future 
with hope as we partner in making a difference in the lives of those we serve.

With hearts filled with gratitude,

Sister Joanne Lammers
Community Minister
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We strive for accuracy
We have tried to present an accurate listing of contributors to the Sisters 
of St. Francis, St. Francis Community, St. Francis Spirituality Center and the 
Franciscan Earth Literacy Center from January 1, 2023 through December 31, 
2023. Please accept our apologies if we have omitted your name, and be 
sure to inform us of any errors at mission@tiffinfranciscans.org or by calling 
419-447-0435, extension 131. 

On the Cover:  Four “Pop-Up” Summer 
Camps were offered at FELC thanks 
to the our partners: Environmental 
Educator Jon Long with the O.S.S. Solid 
Waste Management District (Recycling 
Theme) and National Center for Water 
Quality Research (Water Theme) with 
Jakob Boehler of Heidelberg University, 
“Strong is the New Pretty” (Creativity 
& Photography) with Jen Burns of 
Rustic Flair & Brush, “Farm to Table Fun 
with Food” with Gardener Robin and 
“Exploring OSU’s Mobile STEM Lab” with 
Seneca County 4-H Educator Katie Cole. 
Pictured: Jakcob Boehler and camp 
participants.
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St. Francis Community Thanks You



With Hearts filled
with Gratitude

We are grateful to you, our benefactors, for the many 
ways our Franciscan way of life and ministries have been 

enriched by your gifts of love, prayer, volunteerism,                    
and financial support during this past year.

We are very blest to have all of you in our lives and ministries.  
We ask God to shower you with many blessings as you impact 
the lives of those in need and make a difference in our world.                           

Thank you for making a difference in the lives of                        
God’s people. We remember you with special gratitude                 

in our daily prayers and ministry.  

Thank you for being Partners in Mission!  

Sisters of St. Francis
St. Francis Spirituality Center

Franciscan Earth Literacy Center

Summary of  2023
Donation Income

Sisters of St. Francis

General Fund/Outreach.............................................. $	582,956

Support for Retired Sisters......................................... $	202,700

Booneville, KY Mission................................................. $	 10,847

Cuernavaca, Mexico Mission..................................... $	178,677

El Salvador Mission....................................................... $	 1,759

Mission Appeals............................................................. $	 50,631

Padua Center................................................................... $	 25,000

Peacemaking................................................................... $	 6,425

Project Hope................................................................... $	 39,190

Restricted Donations................................................... $	 40,258

St. Francis Spirituality Center

General Donations........................................................ $	 10,928

Restricted Donations................................................... $  	 6,600

Franciscan Earth Literacy Center

General Donations........................................................ $	 20,700

Restricted and Sponsor Donations......................... $	 75,135

St. Francis Community...................................... $	 28,190

TOTAL REVENUE...................................... $ 1,279,997

n   Sisters of St. Francis	 $	1,138,444

n   St. Francis Spirituality Center	 $	 17,528

n   Franciscan Earth Literacy Center	 $	 95,835

n   St. Francis Community	 $	 28,190	

Our Corporate and Event 
Sponsors contributed to

the success of our
Fundraising Events.

We raised $59,613
from these events.

Franciscan Earth Literacy Center’s Gala 
St. Francis Spirituality Center’s Xmas 365 

St. Francis Community’s Mardi Gras
benefiting:

Sisters of St. Francis
St. Francis Senior Ministries

Franciscan Earth Literacy Center
St. Francis Spirituality Center

68
0
0
15
plastic
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The following donors made 
contributions to the
Sisters of St. Francis             
between January 1, 2023
and December 31, 2023.

Kristy Agosti
Susan Allen and Jerrod Riggleman
Janet Altwies
Anonymous
Archdiocese of Cincinnati 
Archdiocese of Detroit 
Robert and Marie Arend
Carl and Theresa Arnold
Jennifer Arnold
Ronald and Christina Baker
Bonita Ball
Stephen Banet
Therese and James Barbarich
Paul and Ann Barhorst
James Bartle
Greg and Lynn Bateman
Dave Batt
Robert and Mary Ann Bauer
Warren and Barbara Bean
Paul and Barbara Bedard
Mike and Linda Bell
Elizabeth Campbell Bellantoni
Thomas and Yvonne Bellestri
Randall and Karol Bendure
Sandra Benner
Keith Bercaw
Andy and Frali Berg
Bob and Dorothy Berg
Ronald Berra
Rev. John Betters
Patricia and Dan Bihn
Alan and Sue Bishop
Timothy Bishop
Katie Blanchette
Bloomerang, LLC
Bluffton University
Fr. Stephen J. Blum
Rose Boes
Peggy Bogner
Virgil Bohls, Jr
Margaret A. Boline
James and Sue Bommer
Jim and Pat Bond
Mary and Bernard Bonosky
Lloyd and Jan Borer
Joyce Bower
Dorothy Boyer
Mary Jane Bragg
Carrie Brewster
Linda and B. J. Brice
Dr. Harry and Julie Brigance
Patricia Brigle

Donna Brown
Julie Brown
Ronald R. and Norma Brown
Mike Bryda
Rev. David Burgard
Marjorie Burkhart
Robert and Darla Burns
Bruce and Elaine Burton
Roger and Patricia Buzard
Elizabeth Campbell Bellantoni
Nevin Callaghan
Bernadette and Jo Caramat
Robert and Ruth Ann Carr
Debbie Caspar
Adrienne A. Castellanos
Angie Catalano
Catholic Diocese of Saginaw
Don and Susie Caudill
Central Mennonite Church
Ann Chambers
Mary Chambers
Michael and Carol Chambers
Richard and Tomlyn Chambers
Tom and Linda Chambers
Brett and Keri Chapman
Jean Chapman
Helen Chen
Anthony Cheng and Vivian Tran
Elizabeth and Kevin Christofaro
Clouse Construction Corp
Clouse Electric, Inc
Patricia Condello
Marian Condon
Marsha Cook
Wayne and Evelyn Copsey
Maria Corral
Jean Ann Cossey
Larry and Denise Cox
Richard and Margaret Crandall
Darlene Crow
Jason Crowley
Carol Christman
Nancy A. Cryderman
Janice Cullighan
Stephen and Martha Cushman
Tracy Czarnecki
Willard and Eunice Dahlinghaus
Fr. Rodney Damico
Gerald Daniel
Harold and Nancy Danielson
Elizabeth Danter
Bruce and Martha Darr
Melissa Davis
Patricia M. DeFrain
Teresita Delfin
Richard and Melissa DeMoss
Vincent and Patricia Dennis
Laura Depalma

Thomas and Mary Anne Dever
Gary and Janet Dickerson
Barbara Dilettuso
Diocese of Cleveland
Diocese of Lexington
Diocese of Pittsburgh
Diocese of Saginaw
Vicki Dobbins
Joseph and Natalie Drake
Douglas and Janice Drouillard
John L. Dsouza
Fred Dubin
Patrick Duffley
Richard Dunn
Ted and Beth Dunn
Donna Durbin
Betty L. Durnell
Armand and Phyllis Durrieu
Fr. Fred Duschel
Donald and Cynthia Duston
James Dvorak
Larry and Linda Earl
Frank Eckart
William Mark and Karen Edwards
Denise M. Elber
David Ellerbrock
Omer and Jane Elwer
Norman Emerine
Diana and Jan Emmert
Kay Enderlin
Thomas and Patricia Enders
Jim and Barb Erford
Estate of Lynda Aldridge
Estate of Marjorie Segura
Estate of Susan Taylor
Estate of Jeanne Zurat
Jane Ewald
Fabrizio & Shultz, LLC
Joanne M. Fahey
Luke Fairbairn and Paulina 

Rodriguez Canizares
Chris Fallandy
Mary Farrell
Terry and Margaret Feehan
Rev. Phil S. Feltman
Joe and Gerry Fettig
Carolyn Filzer
Michelle Fischer
Vernon and Judy Fischer
Mike and Ann Fisher
Gary and Janet Florian
David V. Foos
Mark and Ann Foos
Vincent and Rita Foos
Mr. and Mrs. James Foppe
Larry Foran
Jason A. Forck
Glenn David and Margaret Frame

Lisa Frame
Lea Frank
Claude Frankart
Yvonne Frankewich
Robert Fraraccio
Joe and Kathleen Frederick
Rose M. Frick
David and Judith Frisch
Theresa J. Fritz
Martha Fritz
Mark A. Froning
David Fuerst
Leeann Fulena
Thomas and Joan Funkhouser
William R. Fuoto
Jeffery and Mary Kay Gabel
Diana Gabriel-Rife
Anita and Gregory Gaietto
Daniel Galaba
Fr. Tony Gallagher
Michael and Jane Galyk
Jeffrey and Debra Garber
Richard and Candace Gardner
Robert and Janice Garlich
Helen Gasteier
Karl Gates
Leo and Mary Ann Gauthier
Thomas Gerhardstein
Todd and Michelle Ann Gerwig
Adam Gibson
Charles and Pat Gies
Jeanine Gillikin
Kenneth Goecke
Raymond and Mary Ellen Goger
Edward and Laura Goldsberry
Harry and Susan Goldsmith
Fortunata Gonzales and Monica 

Ramirez
Bruce Gordon
Stephen and Jacqueline Gosche
Bernard and Julia Goshe
Carol E. Gourlie
Joe and Eloise Granata
Scott and Mary Gray
Great Lakes Energy and Security
Greater Toledo Community 

Foundation
Elaine C. Gregg
Darwin and Barbara Grener
Luan Greubel
Cheryl Grieshop
Laura Griffiths
Alejandro Guerrero
Luz and Juan Guerrero
Susan Guy and Tina Frank
Linda Haas
Phyllis Haaser-Zetts
Josh and Shannon Hadding
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A Community Service Award 
is given annually by St. Francis 
Community during Charism Week 
which is celebrated during the first 
week of October. The award is given 
to a person or business in Tiffin 
or the surrounding area who has 
shared with St. Francis Community 
their gift of generosity with sincerity 
of intention and a charitable, 
heartfelt spirit. Nothing is expected 
in return for their generosity.  This 
charism is a sharing in the Heart of 
Teresa of Calcutta and her ministry.

In 2023 the award was presented 
to Mark Levans, Owner of MLAD 
Graphic Design Services, LLC. 
Mark currently serves as a Board 
of Trustees member for the 
Franciscan Earth Literacy Center. He 
has previously served in a similar 
capacity for St.  Francis Spirituality 
Center. He is always willing to 
help sponsor campus fundraisers, volunteers to work at various 
events and often takes part in the Memorial Day Craft Show with 
his handmade pottery items. Mark not only donates his time, but 
often signage, banners, posters for events, and much more. 

Mark’s connection to the Sisters of St. Francis dates back to the 
early 1900’s. His grandfather, Chester Lewandowski, was orphaned 

along with his three siblings in the 
Toledo. A Polish priest brought 
Chester and his brother Edward 
to the St. Francis Orphanage in 
1914. “Rumor has it that the sisters 
changed his grandfather’s name 
to Chester Levans. Eventually 
the children were separated and 
Chester lived in New Washington, 
Ohio. “Every time I am walking 
around on the St. Francis Campus 
I feel my grandfather’s presence 
knowing he walked on the same 
grounds. He lived in the dorms, 
worked on the farm and told me 
stories about how he milked the 
cows,” explained Mark. He added, 
“St. Francis Convent plays a big 
part in the history in Tiffin and my 
history. There is a strong Catholic 
faith that resonated with me 
because I am Catholic. I am so 
impressed with the sisters as they 
continue to serve the Lord.”    

“All at St. Francis Community are so grateful for Mark’s 
longstanding and generous partnership. He’s been a Point of Light 
over the years, especially for the Franciscan Earth Literacy Center 
and St. Francis Spirituality Center,” said Sister Joanne Lammers, 
Community Minister.

Congratulations Mark Levans!

Kris Hagel and Irma Escobedo
Jeff and Margaret Hahn
Patricia Haley
Evan Hand
John and Kathryn Hanley
Margaret M. Hanna
John and Dianne Hardy
Jovita Harrah
Tim and Joanna Harris
Vivian Harvey
Julie Haskell
Donna T. Haverty-Stacke
Ruth Hawk
Anita Hay
James and Phyllis Hays
Gene Heinzerling
Marilyn Heiser
Allen and Karen Helle
James and Marlene Henry
Nancy Hentsch-Jacobson
Deborah Hepp
Gloria Hermiller
Lockie Herrold
Daniel and Sheila Hershiser
Tom and Renee’ Hileman
Kim Hirschy
Theodore and Joline Hodges
Mary K. Hoffmann

Norbert A. Hoffman
Judith B. Hofmann
Virgil and Nancy Hohlbein
John and Valerie Hohman
Don and Lynn M. Holliday
Norman and Sandy Holmer
Matthew Hoover
Mary Christine Horvath
John and Eileen Hosang
Lynn Howell
Emma Hug
Linda and John Hug
Sophie Hulka and Gary Wobler
Robert Huntington and Susan 

McCafferty
Elaine Igielski
Patrick and Mary Ann Imm
Dennis J. and Brenda Inkrott
Nicholas and Sharon Inkrott
Norman and Wilma Inkrott
Ronald and Mary Jane Inkrott
James and Jacqueline Instone
Joseph and Anna Jacobs
James J. Jentgen
Catherine John
Jean Johnson
Theresa Johnston
Joseph K. Jones

Neil and Barbara Jordan
Journey Financial Solutions Group
Paul H. Julian
Laura Kagy
Michael Kane
Ed and Marian Kanney
Carl Kapelka
Andrew and Janet Kaple
Harold and Mary Jane Kaufman
Henry and Jane Kaufman
Joe and Diane Kaufman
Kenneth L. and Rose Ann Kaufman
Mike and Shelly Kaufman
Richard Kaufman
Jean Kauppi
Sr. Eileen Kazmierowicz
Ann E. Keechle
Ann Keefe
Barry T. Kelly
Shelly M. Kern
Rebecca A. Kervin
Mark and Dianne Kessler
Fr. John Kilpatrick
Michael and Maureen Kilroy
David and Cheryl Kimmet
Don and Rita Kincaid
Steven and Leslie King
Bob Kinkead

Donna L. Kirsch
Daniel W. Klear
Donna and Tom Klear
Michael and Nancy Klein
Koldweld Holding Co, Inc
Koldweld, LLC
Charlotte Klofkorn
Ivo and Hattie Knapke
Rick Knicely
Thomas Knight
Steve and Martha Knott
Dean and Melanie Koester
Mary Ann Elizabeth Kolosi
Lucille M. Koors
Rev. Kishore Kottana
Gary and Deborah Kovach
Cheryl Krantz
Pat A. Krienbrink
Elaine Krietemeyer
Peggy Kuhl
Douglas and Carolyn Kuhlman
Emma Kuhn
Elizabeth Kuszmaul
Paul and Barb Lammers
Stephen and Jeanne Langendorfer
Evelyn L. Langjahr
Lucy A. Lather
Ralph A. Lauser

Mark is presented the 2023 Community Service Award during 
Charism Week by Community Minister Sr. Joanne Lammers.
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SAVE THE DATE
Live Nativity ~ December 1, 2024

Daniel LaValley Trust
Arlene Lawson
Devon and Theresa Lehman
Gregory and Barbara Lehmann
Leipsic Community Foundation, Inc
Cynthia Lepeley
Carol Lepley
Rita LeSage
Douglas and Susan Leu
Doug and Mary Lewis
Kathleen Lewis
Susan Lindenberger
Bob and Erma Link
Curtis and Susan Litchfield
Mark and Cindy Litzenberg
Santiago and Vivian Lopez
Joann Lorson
Clyde and Karen Horton 

Loughridge
Ron Lowis
Kenneth and Beth Lucas-Gabele
Katherine and Brennan Lundberg
Cynthia Lynch
James and Joyce Lynch
David Macpherson
Colleen Macrae
Thomas Maher
Michael J. Maistros
Daniel and Kay Mangette
Francis and Nancy Mangette
Jim and Janet Mangette
Patrick Manion
Annette Mann
Norma Manning

Harl and Evelyn Mansur Foundation
George Marsh
Kathleen Martin
Chad Marzec
Phil and Sherri Masline
Pam and Bill Matlock
Leo and Jean Mayer
George and Dorothy A. Mazaitis
Hugh and Maricela Mazzei
Jeff and Diane Mazzocco
Dave and Mary McAlpin
Sharon McClintick
John and Carol McCool
John and Barb McKinley
Jerry McKown
Robert and Mary Beth McKown
Michael McLaughlin
Greg McNaughton
William McNiece
M Dep Enterprises
Ann and Jim Mellein
Mennonite Central Committee U.S. 

Great Lakes Office
Mercy Health - Tiffin & Willard 

Hospitals
Basil Meyer
Douglas and Sheila Meyer
Elmer and Dorothy Meyer
Jay and Deb Meyer
Joshua and Rebecca Meyer
Vincenz Marie Meyer
Sarah Jo Mihalik
Michel Milano
Bill and Edna Miller

Clayton Miller
Donald J. Miller
Eugene E. Miller and Barb 

Steinbeigle
John and Anna Miller
Larry Miller
Mary Rose Miller
Norma Miller
Stephen and Alicia Miller
Tom and Sharon Miller
William and Karen Miller
Patrick Mills
Carol Molitor
John and Julanne Molitor
Cassandra Molyet
Joe and Linda Moore
Justin M. Moran
Linda Moran
Kathy S. Morfier
Alice T. Moriarty
Dan Moulton
Ron and Ann Mueller
Karen Muklewicz
Harold P. Munger
Alice and Greg Munn
Rosina Muoio
Lt. Col. Michael W. Murphy
Margaret C. Murphy
Bob and Mary Jo Murray
Andrea Naft
Michelle Marie Napolitan
National Religious Retirement 

Office
Leroy and Rose Nelson

Network for Good
Dr. Mary Eleanor Nicholson
Ida Nissen
Pat Nixon
John and Xiuping Noble
Dr. Kristi Nord
Peter and Brenda Norton
Fr. Richard Notter
Susan Nowak and Kay Shrewsbery
William and Jane Oedy
Old Fort Banking Company
Philip P. and Hedwig Olson
Mary C. Omlor
Dennis and Vilma O’Neil
Brian Opre
Laura Orewiler
Bruce A. Orians
Van and Vicki Orians
Rev. Francis J. O’Rourke
Dr. James and Lisa O’Rourke
Judith Orphal
Claren and Phyllis Osmun
Brendan O’Sullivan
Brian and Teresa O’Sullivan
Tim Ott
Kristie Otterbacher
Ken and Mary Jane Palte
Teresa Parks
Willard and Rosalia Parry
Steve and Karen Payne
Consepcion and Mario Perez
Robert J. Perry
Thomas Perry
Carol J. Petersen
Ashley Peterson
Mary Beth Pettek
Paul and Carin Phelan
Henry and Shirley Phillips
Karen S. Phillips
Susan and William Phillips
Theresa Phillips
Gene and Becky Pietra
Ron and Jodi Pilatowski
Derek Pintado
Louise Pohlman
Alan and Diana Porter
George and Cheryl Post
Stephen Powell
Susan Prince
Mary E. Prybil
Amalia Punzo and Martin Forrest
Dr. David C. Rau
Paul and Pat Rawls
Jane Recker
Phyllis Reed
Albert and Diane Reijmer
Dan and Mary Reimer

Join the St. Francis Legacy Circle
to Increase Your Impact 

Over the years, supporters like you have selflessly given their time, talent and assets to 
support the Sisters’ mission. Each contribution has allowed us to sustain a growing level of 
support that secures our long-term stability. 

If you feel strongly about our charitable work and would like to join with other supporters 
who share your values, we hope you’ll consider becoming a member of the St. Francis 
Legacy Circle. 

If you have already planned a gift to support the ministries of the Sisters of St. Francis, 
please let us know so that we can properly welcome you into the St. Francis Legacy Circle. 

E-mail Sister Rozanne Swope at mission@tiffinfranciscans.org to learn about various 
planned giving options and for information on how to join St. Francis Legacy Circle.



Fred and Rosemarie Reimer
Paul Reimer
Janie Reinart
Katie Reinart
Rose Reinbolt
Franklin and Mary Reineck
Henry Reineck
Michael and Alice Reineck
Diane Reinhard
Eileen Reinhart
LaRue Held Reitzel
Anne Remien
Michael and Norma V. Rieman
Steve and Julie Rieman
Fr. Dan Ring
Linda Ritzler CPA, Inc
Robert and Linda Ritzler
James and Janet Robenalt
Charles and Ladonna Roberts
Virginia Robinson
Gerald and Sharon Rockey
Sheila Roberts
Art Rode
Lizz Rodriguez
George and Rosalyn Roegner
Gilbert and Mary Rogers
Roman Catholic Archdiocese of 

Indianapolis
Larry and Pat Rospert
Judy Rossano
Virginia L. Roth
Edward and Judith Row
Nancy Rubenstein
Anthony Ruggiero
Earlene R. Rummel
Claire E. Rusowicz
Martha and Michael Ryan
Hanna Rybar

Sacksteder Worland Insurance 
Agency, Inc

Tim and Joan Sacksteder
George and Lana Sakash
Carol A. Saro
Cindra Sassanella
Monica and George Sawyn
Mary Sberna
Janet Scagnetti
Theresa A. Schaffer
William and Joan Schaffer
Lori Schaffert
Eugene Schalk
Urban Schalk
Allan Scheckelhoff
Joseph A. Scheckelhoff
Mary Scheckelhoff
Gene and Pat Scherer
Robert and Polly Scherger
Julie Schickman
Bob and Pat Schilling
Gerald Schimmoeller
James and Janet Schindler
Thomas and Ellen Schipper
Roger and Shirley Schlater
Ronald and Sharon Sechler
Michael L. Schleter
Daniel and Debra Schloemer
Donald and Debra Schloemer
Leo and Debra Schlotterer
Jerome C. Schmidt
Lucille Schmidt
Barbara Schmiedebusch
Nicholas and Linda Schmit
Joseph and Starr Schmitmeyer
Bill and Bonnie Schnipke
Lisa Schnipke

Karl and Patricia Schnipke
James and Patricia Schornik
Monte and Dianne Scott
Angie Schroeder
Brad and Lynette Schroeder
Earl and Jeanette Schroeder
Henry and Carol Schroeder
Louis and Janet Schroeder
Mark and Norma Schroeder
Mary Ann Schroeder
Pam Schroeder
Stephen and Helen Schroeder
Susan Schroeder
Vincent and Mary T. Schroeder
Mary Jean Schroth
Karl and Christina Schuetz
William and Sue Schultz
Serra Club of Tiffin
Josephine Setzler
Natalie A. Seweryn
Gary and Joyce Shafer
Jim Shank
Mary Jane Shank-Dick
Jeffrey D. Shawberry DDS, Inc
Adell Shehab
Richard and Marie Shoup
Jim and Camilla Shumaker
Dan and Cathy Siebenaler
Marilyn Siebeneck
Eileen Siesel
Larraine Sikora
Sisters of St. Francis of Tiffin, Ohio
Harvey Slager
Anthony and Paige Sloma
Mitchell A. Slowick

Teresa Smalley-Stark
Lori Smith
Anna M. Smucker
Mary Smucker
Patricia G. Snay
Joe and Amy Snyder
Mark and Amy Somodi
Jeanette Spangler
Jim and Kathy Spaun
Spectrum Eye Care, Inc
Donna D. Spicer
Troy and Jacqueline Sponaugle
Jane M. Sprankel
Patricia Spreacker
Beverly Spreemann
Jean Sroufe
Don and Veronica Starkweather
Thomas and Helen Stec
Marlin and Peg Steffan
Charlet Steffanni
Brian Steinmetz
David and Gail Steinmetz
David and Kristie L. Steinmetz
Gerald and Marilyn Steinmetz
Michael Steyer
Beth Stock
St. Joseph Church, Erie, MI
William Straley
James and Eleanor Streacker
Lois Studer
Alice M. Sturm
Millard and Kimberly Summarell
Jim and Jane Supance
Support Our Aging Religious 

(SOAR), Inc

Scan any
QR code
to give
online
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SOAR Grant Provides Upgrades for Sisters 

A grant from Support Our Aging Religious (SOAR!) was used to renovate the convent residential floor/wing that now houses 15 Sisters receiving 
light assisted living. Additionally, a grant was received for an Inductive Hearing Loop System in our chapel that will enhance the use of hearing aids.



Bob and Alicia Swartzmiller
Kelly Sweet
Susan Syta
Almario and Luvenia Tantoco
Ron and Diane Terry
The Advertiser-Tribune
The LaValley Foundation
The Society for the Propagation of 

the Faith
William Thieleman
Robert and Bonnie Thomas
Marcia Thomas
Catherine L. Tiell
Tiffin Brake and Wheel, Inc
Tiffin Deluxe Services, Inc
John and Kathleen Tight
Deacon Joe Timbrook
Toledo Mennonite Church
Gudrun Toler
Thomas and Deanna Tomaszewski
Traunero Funeral Home and 

Crematory
Gene and Mary Traxler
Darlene A. Trentman
Mike Trentman
John L. and Rebecca J. Trumble
Rev. David Tscherne

Wanda Tully
Alfred Ubri
Jane and George VanAman
Herman and Jane Vande Kerkhoff
Buddy and Teresa VanSickle
Charles Varrick
Debra Vasquez
Judith Veillette
Dennis and Jeanette L. Verhoff
Verhoff Associates Trust
Uncommon Charitable Impact, Inc
Alberto Vizuet
Helen Vogel
Julia and Gordon Vogt
Margaret Wagner
Ruth M. Wahlstrom
Harold and Nanette Waite
Anthony and Pauline Wallace
Fr. Gary Walters
Nancy L. Warnement
Susann Warner
John and Judith A. Washbush
Richard and Alice Marie Watson
Tom and Rosalie Weaver
Webster Foundation, Inc
Elfriede Wedam
Gerald and Jeanne Wehri

Mary Weichel
Weininger Family Dentistry
Othmar and Eileen Weis
Audrey Weis-Cushman
Clara Welly
Ed and Sue Wentling
Anna M. Wenzlick
Francis and Sue Ann Westmeyer
William Westmeyer
Margaret Whitacre
John and Susan White
Mary Vivian White
Mary and Robert Wildenhaus
Mark and Barbara Wilhelm
Becky Williams
Shelly and Scott Williams
Donna Willman
Barry and Mary Wines
Winzeler Stamping Company
Bradley and Monica Wise
Gary Wobler
David and Barbara Wolber
David and Bonnie Wolfe
Christopher A. Woodring
Sacksteder Worland Insurance 

Agency, Inc
Anna Wright

Sr. Thelma Wurzelbacher
Thomas and Norma Yaggy
Rosemary Yanik
John N. Yeager
Marian Yeager
Elvin Yoder
Thomas Young
Your Legacy Federal Credit Union
Robert and Linda Yutzy
Dolores J. Zentkovich
Paulette Ziegfeld
John Ziegler
Kenneth and Amy Zimmerly
Cheryl Zorich

Sisters of St. Francis                          
In-Kind Gifts

AMS Industries, LLC
Donna Bungo
Franciscan Associates
Jim and Susie Lindenberger
Susan Nowak & Kay Shrewsbery
The Advertiser-Tribune
Traunero Funeral Home and 

Crematory
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Changing lives one blanket at a time...

Sisters and campus residents aka “Blanket Angels” gathered this winter at St. Francis Spirituality Center to make fleece blankets for local 
children in foster care. This program, known as “My Very Own Blanket,” is a national program based out of Westerville, Ohio. To learn more 
about this project and how you can help visit www.myveryownblanket.org.



God has such a wonderful way of sending surprises our way; we 
only have to open our eyes and hearts and wait for them to come. 
Usually the best surprises come when we least expect them. 
Recently, Sisters Angie Keil and Marge Eilerman shared one of their 
unexpected blessings. 

These sisters have been serving the poor throughout Owsley 
County in Kentucky since 1984. In the fall of 2022, the Lexington 
Diocese received a unique gift from a family that has frequently 
visited Holy Family Catholic Church in Booneville, Kentucky where 
the sisters currently serve.  

According to Sister Angie, the gift was in the form of a building 
located next door to their trailer and church. “It was previously a 
furniture store and the owner, Willie, bought it with the intent to 
transform it into a restaurant. He installed 
new windows and doors. He also replaced 
the roof. Suddenly, Willie died. Willie’s family 
donated the building to us for the good of 
the Owsley County community,” explained 
Sister Angie. We call it Willie’s Copper Top, 
after the previous owner, because it has a 
copper roof,” she added. 

“We have had many volunteer groups helping with the 
renovations during this past year,” said Sister Marge. We have 
turned the building into a place where our monthly yard sales 
can be held. So far, we have held six yard sales.” She continued to 
explain that another part of the building will be used for a soup 
kitchen. The sisters will collaborate with the Ministerial Association 
as they offer hot meals to those in the Booneville community. 

“Our renovations are 90% finished. Hopefully, Willie’s Copper Top 
will serve our homeless population and anyone in need of a hot 
meal and fellowship. Our yard sale has been much more successful 
here than when we had them in the Church Fellowship Hall. It is 
helpful to have a more permanent place for our sales,” said Sister 
Angie. 

Surprises, like these, teach us that life 
is unpredictable, and there is always 
someone out there who is willing to lend 
a hand. We invite each of you to join us, 
especially during this Lenten season, 
to look for the surprises that God sends 
your way.

Unexpected Blessings 9

Thank You!
We are deeply grateful for all of the donors listed in this report. Your gifts make 

it possible for us to carry out the mission of the Gospel in the world today.

There are many ways to stay connected with us!
Visit www.sfctiffin.org, where you can find upcoming events,

watch videos, and learn more about our campus ministries through our websites. 

If you are interested in receiving our new e-newsletter,
send us your email address at mission@tiffinfranciscans.org

or call us at 419-447-0435, ext. 132. 

“ Our renovations are 90% finished. 
Hopefully, Willie’s Copper Top will serve 

our homeless population and anyone in need 
of a hot meal and fellowship.”- Sister Angie Keil



The following donors made 
contributions to the 
St. Francis Spirituality Center 
between January 1, 2023
and December 31, 2023.

Anonymous
Michael and Rosann Arbogast
Baumann Chevrolet Buick GMC, Inc
Mike and Linda Bell
Jane Birch
Kim and Mark Blair
Judy Bowe
Melissa Bowers
Frank Butwin
Adrienne Castellanos
Chambers Charitable Fund
Paul Cole Motors, Inc
Clouse Construction Corp
Clouse Electric, Inc
Jo Ann Condry
Coppus Motors, Inc
Courtesy Auto Repair Plus
Jan Crohen
Mary and Rodney Damico

James and Miriam Dendinger
Derek and Anne DeVine
Ellen Dunn
Fabrizio & Shultz, LLC
Carolyn Filzer
Peter and Fiona FitzGibbbon
Donna Frank
Rose Frick
Richard and Rose Ann Gaietto
Robert and Janice Garlich
Nancy Gaydos
Generations Reality
Nancy Grandillo
Mike Hall
Frances Hipp
Ashley Hoffbauer, The Recker Team, 

Howard Hanna Real Estate 
Services

Judy Hofmann
Scott and Tanya Hohman
John and Eileen Hosang
Dr. Timothy Huth
Journey Financial Solutions Group
Carolyn Kaple
Emily and Scott Kempf
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SAVE THE DATE
Christmas 365 Raffle Fundraiser Kick Off ~ October 1, 2024

2023 Donations to
St. Francis Spirituality Center 

Provided
•	 Replacement of needed equipment

•	 Space and time away for people struggling with faith 
and life issues to experience peace, serenity, and clarity

•	 Faith formation through virtual and in-person group 
learning and retreats

•	 Family enrichment opportunities

Your Legacy
Ways to Give Now  

Your donation, whether large or small, will help provide 
critical support to thousands of people in need. You can 
support in various ways:

• 	 On line 	 •   By mail			 
• 	 On line recurring gifts	 •   Matching gifts 

Ways to Support our Ministries
Give Now 
•	 Cash  	 •	 IRA Charitable Rollover 

Plan a future gift
•	 IRA Charitable Rollover 
•	 Beneficiary Designation  
		  - Retirement Plan Assets		         - Life Insurance  
		  - Bank or Brokerage Accounts         - Annuities	
•	 Wills & Trusts  
•	 Real Estate 
•	 Stocks and Mutual Funds

For additional information see our website http://
tiffinfranciscans.org/plan-a-gift-2/

John and Linda Kohlman
Jan Kreinbrink
Connie Kuntz
Mark A. Levans
Mary Lewis
Sandra Lucas
George Marsh
Abby Martin
Megan Mast
Mazda Direct
M Dep Enterprises
Mercy Health - Tiffin & Willard 

Hospitals 
Eugene Miller and Barbara 

Steinbeigle
MLAD Graphic Design Services, LLC
Dan Moulton
Ida Nissen
William and Betty Obringer
Katherine Otermat
Old Fort Banking Company
Carol Peterson
Phillips Electric
Reineke Family Dealership
Merle and Erma Reinhart
RE/Max Unlimited Results Realty
Judy Rossano
Marilyn Ruhe
Sacksteder Worland Insurance 

Agency, Inc
Lana Sakash
Saint Francis Senior Ministries
Margaret Schalk
Stephen Scharf
Jerome C. Schmidt
Barbara Schmiedebusch
Earl and Jeanette Schroeder
Kristine Sedey

Jim Shank
Jeffrey Shawberry DDS, Inc
Sisters of St. Francis of Tiffin Ohio
Kathryn Slingwine
Janet Sloma
Josh Smith
Tom Snyder
Spectrum Eye Care, Inc
St. Joseph Church, Marblehead
St. Rose Parish and School, 

Perrysburg
Marquita E. Steinmetz
The Advertiser-Tribune
Scott and Jennifer Theis
Tiffin Deluxe Services, Inc
Lynn and Carol Thrust
Richard and Andrea Traunero
Traunero Funeral Home and 

Crematory
Jeanine Van Der Laar
Martha Velez
Helen Vogel
Webster Foundation, Inc
Weininger Family Dentistry
Margaret Whitacre
Andrew and Agnes Wilhelm
David and Janet Wilhelm
Rebeca Williams
Anna Wright
Your Legacy Federal Credit Union

St. Francis Spirituality Center         
In-Kind Gifts

Mark A. Levans
Mark and Andria Marquis
The Advertiser-Tribune
Traunero Funeral Home and 

Crematory



In the words of Rich Traunero, “There is a 
true spirit of friendship and hospitality on 
the Campus of the Sisters of St. Francis,” 
said Rich. Being involved with St. Francis 
Spirituality Center and the Sisters of St. 
Francis, in general, has deepened my faith 
in God and humanity. Rich Traunero is 
a fourth-generation Tiffinite. His great-
grandfather emigrated from Italy to Tiffin 
in 1882.  

For 25 years, Rich has been a big part of 
the St. Francis Community. It all began one 
day when Sister Paulette Schroeder asked 
him to join what was then, the St. Joseph 
Renewal and Retreat Center, as a board 
member, back in the late 1990’s. Believe it 
or not, he has been faithfully serving as a 
committee/board member ever since. “At 
first, I was on the Advisory Board.  Later, 
when there was a restructuring the name 
was changed to St. Francis Spirituality 
Center. Soon after, the Advisory Board 
and Development Committee were 

merged into one as 
the Development 
Committee of St. 
Francis Spirituality 
Center,” explained Rich.  
He currently serves 
as Vice-Chair of the 
committee.  “I have seen 
a lot of changes and 
met many challenges 
over the years. However, 
the people on the 
committee and their 
devotion to all things 
spiritual keep me 
motivated.  I firmly feel 
the Center is moving in 
the right direction, and 
has been for a long time 
now,” he added.  

When asked which 
programs he feels are most compelling, 
Rich answered, “Any program that involves 
youth and their faith is important. Keeping 
our youth engaged in our community is 
vital.  The Day Away programs can be very 
beneficial to those needing just that, ‘A 
Day Away’.” 

“My wife, Andrea, and I are fortunate to 
have been blessed in our lives. We feel a 
desire to give back and to help those who 
need help. St. Francis Community is one 
avenue we use to channel our desire to 
help. Supporting our local organizations 
that do so much to help our local citizens 
is very important to us.”

“Andrea and I have owned and operated 
Traunero Funeral Home and Crematory 
for over 25 years, and we derive great 
satisfaction from serving the families 
in need who call upon us,” said Rich.  
Additionally, Rich is a long-time Board of 
Trustee for the Kiwanis Manor of Tiffin, 
a long-time active member of the Tiffin 
Kiwanis Club, and a member of St. Mary 
Catholic Church. He is also a private pilot 
and flies charitable missions for Lifeline 
Pilots and Pilots N Paws in his free time.

St. Francis Community is grateful 
for the impact you have had on St. 
Francis Spirituality Center and the Tiffin 
Community. Thank you for partnering with 
us as together we carry out the Mission of 
the Sisters of St. Francis. 
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ST. FRANCIS SPIRITUALITY CENTER DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Gene Chintala  •  Catherine Demith  •  Sister Diane Hay

George Marsh  •  Karen Miller  •  Rich Traunero

Scan any
QR code
to give
online

Rich and Andrea Traunero

Congratulations Rich Traunero on 
25 years of service to St. Francis 
Spirituality Center as a committee/
board member! We appreciate 
your support and dedication to our 
ministry!

“ My wife, Andrea, and I are 
fortunate to have been blessed in our 
lives. We feel a desire to give back 
and to help those who need help.  
St. Francis Community is one 
avenue we use to channel our 

desire to help. Supporting our local 
organizations that do so much
to help our local citizens is very 

important to us.”
- Rich Traunero



The following donors made 
contributions to the 
Franciscan Earth Literacy Center 
between January 1, 2023 
and December 31, 2023.

Anonymous 
Elizabeth Adams Eilers
Robert and Jeanne Ashworth
Kenneth Baker
George and Marilyn Barlow
Christine P. Becker and Lameice 

Kenny
Beerco Distributing Co
Marguerite O. Bernard
Betty Jane Memorial Fund of The 

Tiffin Coummunity Foundation
Daniel Paul and Elaine Borer
Bennett Borer
Lloyd and Jan Borer
Lisa Bosler
Buchman Heating, Inc
Rick P. Budde
Camden Falls Enterprises, Inc
Joy Cavanaugh
Ann Chambers
Chambers Charitable Fund
Tim Chowdhury
Dennis Ciesinski
Jacob Clolinger
Jessica Coger
JoAnn Condry
Clouse Construction Corp
Clouse Electric, Inc
Lenny and Lynn Clouse
Tammera A. Clouse
Dreah Cook
Georgette Cook
Robin and John Curtin
Doris Daniel
Jim and Marilyn Deats
Janet Dell-Freeman
Timothy and Catherine Demith
James and Miriam Dendinger
Diane Dillon
Charlene and Robert Donelan
Carmen Doty-Armstrong
Judy Ann Downie
Marilyn Berry DuFour
Doug and Michelle Dunakin
Joe and Peggy Dvorak
Elizabeth Adams Eilers
Fabrizio & Shultz, LLC
Wilma L. Farmer
Five Star Maintenance & 

Construction, Inc
Donna L. and Steve Frank
William and Janet Frankart

Juanita Fenton
Rose M. Frick
Fr. Tony Gallagher
Sr. Rose Marie Golembiski
Tony and Robin Gorrell
Stephen and Jacqueline Gosche
Larry and Linda Haas
Geralyn Hammer
Jeffrey Hammer
Dorene Harden
Barbara A. Hartsel
Heidelberg University
Maria Hemminger
David Alan and Haley Hepp
Frances Hipp
Judith Hofmann
Jeff Hohman
Marcia Hohman
John and Eileen Hosang
Robert Houle
Aaron Howell
Heather Hunker
Robert Huntington and Susan 

McCafferty
David and Nancy Hurley
Carol Iannantuono
Ronald and Mary Jane Inkrott
Irving Equipment, LLC
Janeen Jackson
Andrea Jeffreys
Jean Johnson
Mimi Lange Johnston
Journey Financial Solutions Group
Sr. Eileen Kazmierowicz
Troy and Carolyn Kear
Tanya Kern
John and Marge Kirian
Amanda Knecht
Judette M. Kolasny
Cheryl Krantz
Dan Kuhn
Barbara Laird
Paul and Cynthia Lambrecht
Laminate Technologies, Inc
Mark and Karen Langan
Lee’s Floor Coverings, Inc
Mark A. Levans
Percy L. Lilly
Rod and Terri Long
Kathleen Lowe
Lucius Door Company, Inc
M Dep Enterprises
David Macpherson
Michael McAndrew
Randy McCormack
Mike and Cindy Maiberger
John and Carole Malone
Doris Mareches

Joseph Marovich
Anne Marquis
Mark and Andria Marquis
George Marsh 
Jennifer K. Marshall
Mercy Health - Tiffin & Willard 

Hospitals
Ed and Katie Michel
Ellen Milford
John and Joyce Millar
Matthew Miller
James Nimz and Caroline Minges
MLAD Graphic Design Services, LLC
Cassandra Molyet
Joe and Linda Moore
Brenda Murawa
Bob and Mary Jo Murray
Natural Health Care Center
Marvin Nesselhauf
Old Fort Banking Company
Dr. Vicki J. Ohl
Ortho-Spine Rehabilitation Center
Ann Ott
Joseph and Susan Peschel
Martin Phillips
Charlene Pope
Terry and Allyson P. Porter
Malcolm and Amy Prewitt
Dale and Jamie Pursell
David and Marcia Quilter
Rosalie Rall
Barbara Recker
Fred and Rosemarie Reimer
Weston Reinbolt and Suzanne 

Reineke
Joe Reinhart
Mark and Laurie Repp
Tony Reser
William Reyer
April Riley
Linda Ritzler CPA, Inc
Sue E. Ritzler
Norman and Kathleen Rose
Judy Rossano
Sale Creek Independent 

Presbyterian Church
S & S Cleaning Services 
Tim and Joan Sacksteder
Sacksteder Worland Insurance 

Agency, Inc
Saint Francis Senior Ministries
Delbert and Christine Schank
Dan Scherger
Peggy Scherer
Ann Schloemer
Jerome C. Schmidt
St. Joseph Boy Scouts 444
Richard and Mary Schreiner

Andrew Schriner
Omer Schroeder
Mary Jean Schroth
Stan and Rosemary Schroth
Robert and Mary Schutz
Delbert and Christine Shank
Jeffrey D. Shawberry DDS, Inc.
Brent and Sandra Shook
Sisters of St Francis - Sacred Heart 

Charitable Fund
Sisters of St. Francis of Tiffin, Ohio
Brad Smith
Diane Smith
Charlene A. Snyder
Mark and Amy Somodi
John Spahr
Spectrum Eye Care, Inc
Michelle Stacklin
Charlet Steffani
Marisa Stephens
Madison Stephey
Robert and Carole Sterns
Bernard Steinmetz
David and Gail Steinmetz
Richard and Sharon Stepleton
Amy Sumner
Supernove Detailing
Savannah Jo Lynn Sutherland
Scott and Donna Swartz
The Advertiser-Tribune
The Doepker Group, Inc
Threads, Inc
Tiell Financial
Tiffin Community Foundation, Inc
Tiffin Deluxe Services, Inc
Tiffin Rotary Foundation
Tiffin-Seneca United Way
Traunero Funeral Home and 

Crematory
Gene and Mary Traxler
Trinity United Church of Christ
John L. and Rebecca J. Trumble
Tony Turley
Ruth M. Wahlstrom
UIS Insurance & Investments
Carol S. Vaughn
Viewpoint Graphics, Inc
Ruth M. Wahlstrom
Fr. Gary Walters
Hannah Watson
Webster Foundation, Inc
Weininger Family Dentistry
David A. Westhoven
Mervin L. and Becky Wilhelm 
Karen Sue Wikoff
Karen Windau
Jean Wojciechowski
Xcaret Mexican Restaurant
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SAVE THE DATE
Summer Harvest Gourmet Gala ~ August 9, 2024



SAVE THE DATE
Summer Harvest Gourmet Gala ~ August 9, 2024

Todd and Lisa Young
Your Legacy Federal Credit Union
Robert and Linda Yutzy
Michelle Zeiter

Franciscan Earth Literacy Center       
In-Kind Gifts

AAA Ohio Auto Club
Bailiwicks Coffee Co
Beerco Distributing Co
Mike and Linda Bell
Rick Bell’s Tint Shop
Bella Cuisine
Benchwarmer’s Restaurant and 

Delivery
Big Dipper
Big Mike’s
Business Network International – 

Tiffin
Camden Falls
Carey Brewing Station
Casa Express
Cinemark Theater
Clare’s House of Formation
Clinton Heights Golf Course
Clover Club
Diversified Graphics
Ewald Furniture
Wilma Farmer
Farmhouse Subtle Verse
Fort Ball Pizza Palace
Friends of FELC
Fro-Zone
Gervasi Vineyard
Gillig Winery
Goodtime Lake Erie                     

Island Cruises, LLC
Great Lakes Ace Hardware
Green Hills Golf Course
GW’s Fine Foods and Spirits
Dorene Harden
Heidelberg University 
Hempy Water of Tiffin, LLC
Ashley Hoffbauer, The Recker Team, 

Howard Hanna Real Estate 
Services Hoffbauer Disposal 
Services

Tim Hortons 
David and Nancy Hurley
Ironwood Steakhouse
Jam’s Monthly Market
Jolly’s Drive-In
June Aesthetics
Kesler and Co Boutique
Kuebler Shoes
Lane of Dreams Farm
Mark A. Levans
Laurel Lilly
Loudon Meadows Golf Club
Lowe’s

McDonalds
Madison Street Tavern
Marco’s Pizza
Mark and Andria Marquis
Miller Boat Line
MLAD Graphic Design Services, LLC
Mohawk Golf Course & County 

Club
Molyet’s Farm Market and Garden 

Center
Napoli Pizza, Inc
Neumeister’s Ice Cream Shoppe
New Riegel Café
Sue Nowak and Kay Shrewsbery
Nurse Your Skin with Claire
Paulette’s
Pepperidge Farms 
Ralph’s Joy of Living
Kyle Recker, The Recker Team, 

Howard Hanna Real Estate 
Services

Reineke Family Dealership
Reino’s Pizza & Pasta
Rock Run Bulk Food and Services
Rooted Willow Laser & Design
Roots Poultry
Rose & Co and Mercantile
Rural King
Rustic Flair & Brush
S & S Cleaning Services
Sabaidee Coffee and Crepes
Sam’s Club
Rhonda Sauers
Sisters of St. Francis/Genevieve 

House
Robert and Carole Sterns
Tea Time Tiffin
The Advertiser-Tribune
The Car Spa
The Clover Club
The Deli Café at Frost Parkway
The Empire at 138
The House of Beauty on 

Washington, LLC
The Glo Company, LLC
The Ivy Mane
The Laird Arcade Brewery
The Poignon Project Art Studio
The Ritz Theatre
The Social Cigar
The Wall Street Pub & Grille
The Aire, Inc
Tiffin Drive-in Theater
Tiffin Pedal Company
Toft’s Dairy
Toledo Mud Hens
Toledo Symphony
Don Tomasso’s Kitchen
Tractor Supply Co

Traunero Funeral Home and 
Crematory

Twin Oast Brewing
Walmart

Lee and Susan Wilkinson
Xcaret Mexican Restaurant
Todd and Lisa Young
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FRANCISCAN EARTH LITERACY CENTER, INC.  BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Kenneth Baker  •  Sister Jackie Doepker  •  Robin Gorrell  •  Nancy Hurley 

Carol Iannantuono  •  Sister Carol Inkrott  •  Mark Levans  •  Char Pope  •  Anthony Reser

Scan any
QR code
to give
online

2023 Donations to
Franciscan Earth Literacy 

Center Provided 
•	 Assistance for low-income families, providing          

need-based scholarships to “Pop-Up” camps and youth 
educational program fees

•	 Expert speakers for STEM demonstrations

•	 STEM equipment for Pop-Up Camps, Science Days and 
school around programs and training

•	 Freestanding four-season greenhouse and accessories

•	 Installation of the Outside Water Bottle Refilling Station

•	 Food, bedding, and supplies for educational 
demonstration animals

•	 Material assistance for public events such as              
Non-Scary Fall Night Hike and Cookies with Santa

•	 New John Deere farm-utility vehicle for hauling plants, 
compost and equipment out to the gardens

•	 Staff training and professional development

•	 Six adult educational garden related programs led by 
Sister Rita Wienken, organic farmer

•	 Funding for new fencing around raised eight new 
garden beds and raccoon barrier around corn crop 
area/fence for the Seeds of Hope Farm from the Betty 
Jane Memorial Fund 

•	 Eight “Seeds of Joy” cooking classes were offered in 
collaboration with Ralph’s Joy of Living 

Four “Pop-Up” Camps were made possible thanks to our generous 
partners. Pictured: Participants in “Strong is the New Pretty” camp.



 
 

 

The following donors made 
contributions to the St. Francis 
Community 
between January 1, 2023
and December 31, 2023. 

Agincourt Capital Management, LLC
Anonymous
Cory F. Baggett
Don and Marcia Barnhart
Lawrence and Sandra Batoki
Beerco Distrubuting Co
Ronald Berra
Tom A. Bishop
Paul and Ellie Boes
Fr. Bernard R. Bonnot
Jack and Betty Brink
Janice Lynn Burns-Watson
Jose and Bernadette Caramat
Clouse Construction Corp
Clouse Electric, Inc
Remegio B. Confesor
Mary C. Crisler
CSJ Initiatives
Harold and Nancy Danielson
Jim and Marilyn Deats
Neil and Pat Diller
Diversified Graphics, Inc
Donna Durbin and Beth Mathews
Donald and Cynthia Duston
Gerald Dean Dvorak
E. Lee Construction
Janet Elsasser
Fabrizio & Shultz, LLC
Joe and Gerry Fettig
Mark and Ann Foos
David V. Foos
Marie E. Frey
Leeann Fulena

Fr. Tony Gallagher
Mary J. Garrett
John and Catherine Gase
Karl Gates
Lawrence and Deborah George
Andy Good
Bruce Gordon
Jack and Ann Grothaus
Richard and Joselyn Harley
Mike and Joyce Hart
HealthPro-Heritage
Jody Heberling
Grant and Carissa Heminger
Paul and Carol Hill
Carl and Mary Hoffman
Virgil and Nancy Hohlbein
John and Eileen Hosang
Janice Huesdens
Cornelia B. Huss-Boyle
ICP, Inc
Ronald and Mary Jane Inkrott
James J. Jentgen
Journey Financial Solutions Group
Richard Kaufman
Shelly M. Kern
Mary Ellen Koenn
Dean Koester
Sandra Lawson
Samuel and Constance Leone
Mark A. Levans
Steve and Deanna Longanbach
Clyde and Karen Horton 

Loughridge
M Dep Enterprises
Mercy Health - Tiffin & Willard 

Hospitals
Basil Meyer
Ellen Milford

Gifts to the St. Francis Community

Clayton Miller
Ernest J. Miller
Jan and Kathleen Miller
Joe and Linda Moore
John and Linda Moran
Dan Moulton
Robert and Carolyn Nickel
Dorothy Niese
Old Fort Banking Company
Jay Portnoy
Deacon and Mrs. Lewis Reinhart
Linda Ritzler CPA, Inc
Virginia Robinson
Judy Rossano
Evelyn Roth
Dorothy Roth
Sacksteder Worland Insurance 

Agency, Inc
Tim and Joan Sacksteder
Saint Francis Senior Ministries
Sam’s Club
Joseph A. Scheckelhoff
James and Janet Schindler
J. Scott and Kelly Schroeder
Schubach Chiropractic, Inc
Thomas Schulte
Janet Schwartz
Beth Schweitzer
Ronald and Sharon Sechler
Natalie A. Seweryn
Donald W. Shanabrook
Alan and Mary Helen Sheibley
Daniel H. and Bennette K. Singer
Jeffrey D. Shawberry DDS, Inc
Sisters of St. Francis of Tiffin, Ohio
Anthony and Paige Sloma
Spectrum Eye Care, Inc
Sound Solutions
Dr. and Mrs. Jan Steinbaugh
James and Kathryn Steyer
Michael Steyer
James and Brenda M. Stultz
The Advertiser-Tribune
Robert and Bonnie Thomas
Tiffin Deluxe Services, Inc
Traunero Funeral Home and 

Crematory
Raymond and Kathryn Turk
Curtiss W. Tusing
Thomas L. Vince
Fr. Gary Walters
Thomas Damien Wanner
John and Judith A. Washbush
Webster Foundation, Inc
Paula Wehl
Fr. Nicholas Weibl
Weininger Family Dentistry

Karen S. Wikoff
Mark and Barbara Wilhelm
Shelly and Scott Williams
Deborah Wimbish
Carol Wiswasser
Your Legacy Federal Credit Union

St. Francis Community                   
In-Kind Gifts

Anonymous
Arnold Vending Company, Inc
Asian Grill Buffet
Auto Zone
Bailiwicks Coffee Co.
Ballreich’s Snack Food Co
Beerco Distributing Co
Mike and Linda Bell
Bob Evans
Big Mike’s
Buffalo Wild Wings
Carmie’s BBQ & Grill
Casa Express
Chipotle
Church & Dwight, Inc
Cinemark Theater
Clinton Heights Golf Course
Remegio and Amor Confesor
Coppus Motors, Inc
Deckers Furniture
Dunkin Donuts
Ewald Furniture
Fathead’s Family Restaurant
Fort Ball Pizza Palace
Franciscan Earth Literacy Center
G & L Shell Oil Co
Golden Crown
Great Lakes Ace Hardware of Tiffin
Heavenly Pizza
Hempy Water of Tiffin, LLC
Ashley Hoffbauer, The Recker Team, 

Howard Hanna Real Estate 
Services 

Hoffbauer Disposal Services
Travis and Ashley Hoffbauer
Ironwood Steakhouse
Jam’s Monthly Market
Jeffrey Jewelry Co
Jolly’s Drive-In
JT Bagel & More
Kuebler Shoes
Lee’s Famous Recipe Chicken
Mark Levans
Madison Street Tavern
Marco’s Pizza
Mark and Andria Marquis
MLAD Graphic Design Services, LLC
Pan Yan Bookstore
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Your Legacy Federal Credit Union corporate sponsor table at Deck the 
Halls Holiday Celebration, a fundraiser for St. Francis Senior Ministries.



 
 

 15Paulette’s
Penn Station
Ralph’s Joy of Living
Reino’s Pizza & Pasta, LLC
Linda Ritzler CPA, Inc
Rose Leaf Flowers
Saint Francis Senior Ministries
Sam’s Club of Sandusky
Sentinel Career Center
S-Group Companies (Wendy’s)
Sue Nowak and Kay Shrewsbery
Simply Susan’s
Sound Solutions of Ohio, LLC
St. Francis Spirituality Center
The Advertiser-Tribune
The Clover Club
The Empire at 138
The Hampton Inn
The Renaissance of Tiffin & Barrel 51
The Ritz Theatre, Inc
The Toledo Symphony
The Viaduct Bar and Grill, LLC
Threads, Inc
VC/Cameo Pizza
Wagner Flowers and Greenhouse
Walmart
X-Caret Mexican Restaurant

St. Francis Community                  
Major Sponsors

Anonymous
Archdiocese of Detroit

Jeanne Ashworth
Carol Christman
Jo Ann Condry
Richard and Margaret Crandall
Patricia Defrain
Diocese Cleveland
Diocese Pittsburg
Estate of Lynda Aldridge
Estate of Marjorie Segura
Estate Susan Taylor
Estate Jeanne Zurat
Foundation for Sustainability and 

Innovation
Mark Froning
Richard and Candace Gardner
Greater Toledo Community 

Foundation
Evan Hand
Harl and Evelyn Mansur Foundation
Judith Hofmann
George and Dorothy Mazaitis
Mennonite Central Committee U.S. 

Great Lakes Office
Elmer and Dorothy Meyer
National Religious Retirement 

Office
Dr. Mary Eleanor Nicholson
Roman Catholic Diocese of 

Indianapolis
Carol Saro
Sisters of St. Francis - Sacred Heart 

Charitable Fund

Support Our Aging Religious 
(SOAR)

The Betty Jane Memorial Fund 
of the Tiffin Community 
Foundation

The LaValley Foundation
Ruth Wahlstrom
Ed and Sue Wentling
Rosemary Yanik

St. Francis Legacy Circle

Thanks to all who have planned gifts 
effective during or after their lifetime.

Julie Brown
Mary Deffenbaugh
Wilma L. Farmer
Patricia and Antonio Filigno
Richard and Candace Gardner
Judith B. Hofmann
Robert and Sharon Huss
Sr. Eileen Kazmierowicz
Mary Jane Kunz
Lucia F. Lupica
Niocholas and Jane McKeever
      Lammers
Robert and Mary Beth McKown
David J. and Lisa M. Mittelkamp
Frank Murd
George and Lana Sakash
Richard and Peg Sartor
Mary Ann Wechter

Contact mission@
tiffinfranciscans.org  for 
information on how to join St. 
Francis Legacy Circle.

In Memoriam

+Lynda Aldridge
+Ron Blamonte
+Kathleen Brock
+Helen Bursa
+Eleanore Duffley
+Franklin Eishen
+Mary Agnes Eishen
+Ruth Forer
+Annabel Frish
+Mary W. Gray
+Delores Meyer
+Judy Mich
+Eleanora C. Ricker
+Marjorie Segura
+Clarence Smith
+Ruth Smith
+Fr. Jim Steinle
+Susan Taylor
+Ermal Joan Wagner
+Martha J. Wagner
+Chester Zaydel
+Jeanne Zurat

Thanks to Our 2023 Corporate Sponsors
Corporate sponsorship of fundraising and partnering events is a valuable and high-profile way for companies to build and strengthen 
brand recognition and fulfill community benefit objectives. Corporate sponsors underwrite St. Francis Campus fundraisers that provide 
essential operating support to fulfill St. Francis Community’s mission on a daily basis. This support receives well deserved recognition 
through our website, St. Francis Community Magazine, and recognition at events. Each year, St. Francis Community hosts the Franciscan 
Earth Literacy Center’s Summer Harvest Gourmet Gala, the St. Francis Spirituality Center fundraiser, St. Francis Community’s Mardi Gras, 
and St. Francis Senior Ministries’ Deck the Halls Holiday Celebration. To learn more about becoming a Corporate Sponsor, email 
mission@tiffinfranciscans.org.

 The Advertiser-Tribune
 w w w. a d v e r t i s e r- t r i b u n e . c o m

INSURANCE AGENCY, INC.

Certified Public Accountants

&Shultz, LLC

Fabrizio



Mission Advancement Office 
200 St. Francis Avenue Tiffin, OH 44883

Please Recycle

FELC’s Seeds of Hope Farm agricultural 
program for individuals with 
developmental disabilities is so grateful to 
the Rotary District 6600, the Tiffin Rotary 
Club, and a small group of caring donors 
for providing a brand new John Deere 
Gator in the spring of 2023! This new 
farm utility vehicle enables staff to haul 
plants, compost, and equipment out to the 
gardens and to navigate the sometimes 
rough terrain. 

The St. Francis Community Magazine is 
published by the Mission Advancement 

Office for the St. Francis Community.

Correspondence may be sent to: 
Mission Advancement Office 

200 St. Francis Ave. 
Tiffin, OH 44883

Email: 
mission@tiffinfranciscans.org

Or visit us at: 
www.sfctiffin.org

“G ive us the grace to do for you alone 
what we know you want us to do.” 

– St. Francis of  Assisi
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                   Find us on Facebook

Franciscan Earth Literacy Center
St. Francis Spirituality Center
Sisters of St. Francis

On January 15, St. Francis Campus resident, Wilma Farmer, received the Peacemaker 
Award during the Martin Luther King Day community celebration at Faith United 
Methodist Church in Tiffin. Some Sisters of St. Francis attended the event. 

Wilma, age 96, inspires sisters and others with her service to the community. She 
delivers meals to residents at St. Francis Home and serves on the Mission Committee 
at the UCC Church. She can be seen frequently standing at the corner by the Seneca 
County Joint Justice Center on Friday afternoons raising her signs that focus on current 
social issues. 

Sister Judy Leibengood presented Wilma with her award, sharing that “Wilma’s kind 
generosity and hospitality are surely obvious.”  

Pictured (L to R): Sr. Judy Leibengood, Sr. Leanne Kerschner, Sr. Ellen Lamberjack, Sr. Edna Michel, Wilma 
Farmer, Sr. Margaret Slowick, Sr. Janet Hay, Sr. Linda Scheckelhoff, Sr. Jane Omlor and Sr. Theresa Kehres.

Pictured are Sr. Shirley Shafranek, Erin DeVine and 
Clinton Kimmet.

Congratulations Wilma Farmer


